
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
June 15, 2011 

CONTACT: Matthew Benson 
(602) 542-1342 
nnbenson@az.gov  

From: 	 Scheel, Ann (USAAZ) 
To: 	 Sherwood, Robert (USAAZ) [Contractor]; Burke, Dennis (USAAZ); Hernandez, Rachel (USAAZ) 
Sent: 	 6/15/2011 7:20:38 PM 
Subject: 	 RE: Statement from Governor Brewer regarding Operation Fast and Furious 
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From: Sherwood, Robert (USAAZ) [Contractor] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2011 4:19 PM 
To: Burke, Dennis (USAAZ); Scheel, Ann (USAAZ); Hernandez, Rachel (USAAZ) 
Subject: FW: Statement from Governor Brewer regarding Operation Fast and Furious 

Here's the governor's statement 

From: - Capitol Media Services [mailto:capmedia@hotmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2011 4:16 PM 
To: Sherwood, Robert (USAAZ) [Contractor] 
Subject: FW: Statement from Governor Brewer regarding Operation Fast and Furious 

fyi, in case your boss wants to say something else. 

howie 

Subject: Statement from Governor Brewer regarding Operation Fast and Furious 
Date: Wed, 15 Jun 2011 15:58:21 -0700 
From: pr@az.gov  

Statement by Governor Jan Brewer 
Federal Operation Fast and Furious placed Arizonans at risk 

"I am outraged by findings in a new Congressional report that alleges federal agents were instructed to 
stand aside and do nothing as up to 2,000 weapons were illegally purchased in Arizona and resold. In many cases, 
the end result appears to have been the arming of violent drug cartels south of the border. 

"During Operation Fast and Furious in 2010, according to this report, agents with the Bureau of Alcohol, 
Tobacco & Firearms were ordered to simply track these 'straw buyer' weapons sales but not intervene. Longtime 
federal agents have now testified before Congress that allowing these weapons to leave the premises, a practice 
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generally known as 'gun walking,' was a marked departure from accepted law enforcement practices. 

"ATF agents lost track of many of these weapons, including assault weapons and .50 caliber sniper rifles. A 
significant number undoubtedly found their way to Mexican drug cartels. Tragically, two AK-47s traced back to 
Operation Fast and Furious later turned up at the crime scene near Rio Rico, Arizona, where Arizona Border Patrol 
Agent Brian Terry was murdered by bandits. Authorities are still looking for the murder weapon. 

"If the allegations contained in this Congressional report are accurate, then Operation Fast and Furious 
endangered the lives of innocent people on both sides of the border. The people of Arizona deserve answers from 
the Department of Justice and ATF as to how this could have been sanctioned, let alone encouraged. We may 
never know how many weapons illegally sold as part of this operation later turned up at a crime scene. But the 
connection between this failed federal operation and the death of Border Patrol Agent Terry is clear. The 
Congressional report puts it best: The death of Border Agent Brian Terry was likely a preventable tragedy." 

### 

Matthew Benson 
Director of Communications 
Office of Arizona Gov, Jan Brewer 
602-542-2661 (office) 
602-570-7493 (mobile) 
mbenson@az.gov  
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